
  

 

Uniform Statement –June 2025 

 

 

 

Our uniform identifies each student as a member of Athboy Community School. The 

wearing of the uniform is an important part of belonging to the school community. All 

students must wear the correct and complete uniform while travelling to and from school, 

within the school building and grounds, or on school trips, unless otherwise stated. 

Parents/guardians are requested to ensure that students come to school with the full 

uniform. 

 

Students who present in incomplete uniform must have a note or send in a notification on 

the school app explaining the reason for the omission.  If a student is unable to wear an item 

of uniform due a medical reason, parents/guardians must notify the year head in writing, in 

person or by phone. Students without a note will be offered a spare item of clothing which 

can be used temporarily for the day. Alternatively, the parents/guardians may bring the 

missing items to the school or bring the student home to change. 

 

Students must not wear clothing items which are not part of the uniform to school.  

Students wearing non- uniform items may be asked to leave them with the year head or 

principal and collect at the end of the day.  Refusal to wear the school jacket or any other 

item of clothing will result in a sanction in the Learning Code.   

The following new uniform items are compulsory for all students and are available from 

Faulkner’s Fashions and Murtagh’s (Trim): 

Azure half zip jumper (Juniors)  Midnight Blue half zip jumper (Seniors) 

White Shirt/ Navy Trousers (generic or uniform shop)     

School crested jacket or gilet   Navy school Skirt 

School tracksuit – Bottoms, half zip top and t-shirt.  Shorts are optional and can be worn 

instead of tracksuit bottoms. 

 

Black shoes – K Swiss Black Runners for all students (Morgan and Co. or black/blue Susst 

Gaby may still be worn) 

 

The old uniform may also be worn by students, it consists of; 

Blue v neck jumper  White shirt   Grey trousers/skirt 

Same school jacket  Gilet 

 

P.E. Uniform 

The school PE uniform must be worn by all students and can be worn for the full day when 

PE class is scheduled. School shorts can be worn instead of the tracksuit bottoms. 

All uniform items should be marked with identity labels. 

 
Health and Safety. 

The following items are likely to cause a health and safety breach when worn to school: 

long dangling or hoop earrings, long fake nails. Studs are the only items of jewellery which 

may be safely worn in school. 

 



 


